
Sussex 
The AGM of Sussex was held 
r ecen t ly with 24 m e m b e r s 
present. 

The financial position of the 
branch was reported as very 
healthy. Lionel Harris proposed 
sending two members to War-
wick paid for out of branch funds 
and this was accepted by the 
meeting. C. Dryden and R. Ball 
represented Sussex at the EIGGA 
conference. 

The election of officers was: 
chairman - Lionel Harris, presi-
dent - Peter Simpson, vice-
chairman - Allen Butrymovicz, 
committee members - Derek 
Coomber and Roy Jones and ad-
ministrator - R. Jobson. 

The first tournament of the 
season will be at Seaford Golf 
Club, Blatchington on April 24. 
Entry forms and other information 
from R. Jobson on Horsham 60525. 

Kevin Munt (above), a founder 
member and trustee of EIGGA, 
has been appointed links super-
visor at Royal Dornoch. 

Hankley Common, Kevin's 
former club, has named Ian 
McMil lan its new course 
manager. Another McMillan on 
the move is Billy, who has swit-
ched from Badgemore Park to 
join father Jack at Sunningdale. 
Billy will be the foreman of the 
Old Course. His youngest 
brother Cameron is already part 
of the team. 

Billy McMillan nils the vacan-
cy left by the departure of David 
Lenham to Camberley Heath, 
where he has taken over the 
head greenkeeper's role. 

South Wales 
The branch held its AGM at Royal 
Porthcawl recently. A well-
attended meeting proved ex-
tremely productive with the 
future of EIGGA and activities in 
the area prompting good debate. 

It is hoped that a tournament 
will be staged in July, combining 
an evening lecture by a golf 
course superintendent from the 
States. Members will be notified 
as soon as details are finalised. 

A new committee was elected, 
consisting of: chairman - Bruce 
Jamieson (Royal Porthcawl), vice-
chairman - Neil Carter (Whit-
church), golf administrator - Mike 
Wi lson ( A s h b u r n h a m ) , ad-
ministrator - Raymond Hunt 
(Royal Porthcawl). 

The new committee would like 
to thank Dennis Archer for his ef-
forts as branch administrator and 
also Royal Porthcawl GC for the 
use of its clubhouse. 

Plans are being drawn up for 
next winter's season of educa-
tional lectures and seminars and 
if any members can suggest 
suitable speakers, please let me 
know. 

Finally, the branch would like 
to thank Eric Staniforth, managing 
director of SISIS, for all that he has 
contributed to golf greenkeeping 
and wish him a healthy and en-
joyable retirement. 
Raymond Hunt. 

Surrey 
The fourth AGM of Surrey was 
held recently at New Zealand 
Golf Club. Our thanks go to the 
artisan section for use of the 
clubhouse and the bar staff for 
their hard work. 

A lecture at Walton Heath on 
the history of SISIS was given by 
Dennis Lumley and our thanks go 
to him for an interesting and 
varied talk. We also thank the 
Walton Heath artisans for use of 
their clubhouse. 

Entry forms for the spring tour-
nament at Hankley Common GC 
should have reached you by now, 
so please return them as soon as 
possible. 

Applications for entry forms 
and any other queries should be 
addressed to Paul Pearse, 1 War-
ren Farm Cottages, Guildford 
Road, Effingham, Surrey. Tel: 
Bookham 59629. 
Paul Pearse. 

Lely (UK) recently had a sales 
and working day in conjunction 
with its TORO dealer A.T. 
Olivers of Kings Langley, Herts. 
Members of EIGGA's north Lon-
don branch viewed the TORO 
Reelmaster 350D assembly line 
at Manns of Saxham, which was 
followed by lunch and then a 
working demonstration of the all 
British-built TORO 350D. 

Among those who inspected and approved the line-up of TORO machinery, Bill 
Geddes, Neil Bennett, Norman Exley, David Stenton, Barry Webster, Anthony 
Taylor, Chris Slater, T. Lowe, Chris Greenwood and David Lowe. 



Ayrshire 
The section AGM took place at 
Prestwick recent ly with 25 
members present - section pro-
posals for the national AGM were 
discussed and these have been 
f o r w a r d e d to the g e n e r a l 
secretary. 

The section committee for 
1986-7 is: chairman - H. Diamond 
(Belleisle), vice chairman - B. 
Finlayson (Ardeer), secretary - J. 
Paton (West Kilbride), committee 
- T. Parker (West Kilbride), M. 
Power (Troon Darnley), R. Burke 
(Irvine Bogside), A Forrest 
(Western Gailes) and R. Bruce 
(trade). 

Transportation has been arrang-
ed for the section spring outing to 
Thornhill Golf Club, Dumfries on 
April 17 and there will be various 
pick-up points. 

There is a joint one-day seminar 
on April 10 with the west section 
at the Inverclyde National Sports 
Centre, Largs - speakers arrang-
ed include a representative from 
D.G. Allan Oils, Bob McLaren of 
the Ayrshire Golf Union and golf 
professional Bobby Lockie. 
Jim Grainger. 

West 
Since the last report, the section 
AGM has been held, courtesy of 
Cowglen GC, with nearly 30 
members in attendance. The 
meeting was interesting and 
thanks go to chairman A. Connell 
for handling the meeting so 
competently. 

Chairman Connell was elected 
for another year's office, as was 
his vice-chairman R. Fitzpatrick. 
A. McDougall was returned as 
secretary for another year. Pro-
posals from the west section 
membership for the executive 
AGM have been put in writing 
and sent to the general secretary. 

The section has again been 
playing football with different 
degrees of success! In the first 
encounter against a pub team, we 
were beaten 3-0 but, in the return, 
when back to a full first team, we 
won 3-2. I would like to take this 
opportunity to throw out a 
challenge to any other sides. 

Important dates for the section 
are: Thursday May 8 - spring tour-
nament at Cowglen Golf Club; 
Wednesday June 4 - team match 
versus Ayrshire at Milngavie Golf 

Club and Thursday September 28 
- autumn tournament at East Ren-
frewshire (provisional). 

We would like to take this op-
portunity to thank past chairman 
Jim Paton for all his work on the 
section's behalf. He has resigned 
to take up the job of Ayrshire sec-
tion secretary and we wish him 
every success. 

The new west section commit-
tee is: A. Connell (Cawder) -
chairman, R. Fitzpatrick (White-
craigs) - vice chairman and A. 
McDougall (Stirling) - secretary. 

The committee consists of D. 
H indmarch (Milngavie) , C. 
George (Lenzie), A. Ferguson 
(Cowglen), S. Hogg (Drum-
pellier), C. Kennedy (Haggs Cas-
tle), F. Scullion (Dumbarton), D. 
Gall (Cardross), R. Brewer 
( D o u g l a s Park) and t r a d e 
members R. Aitken of Richard 
Aitken & Sons Seedsmen and R. 
Deans of Autogarden (Glasgow). 

The chairman and committee 
hope that everyone in the section 
will take an active part in events 
this year, helping to make it the 
most successful ever. We also 
wish everyone in the section a 
good growing year. 
A. McDougall. 

Dear Editor 
Every time your magazine 
arrives, I read it with great 
interest and learn something 
new. 

Obviously, the main theme in 
your magazine is greenkeeping, 
rather than construction and 
architecture. Nevertheless, I 
consider these three elements 
for the establishment of a golf 
course very closely interwoven 
and it is on this point that I 
would like to make some 
remarks. 

Thanks to the good and 
sensible advice we get from 
grass, soil and construction 
experts, we, the architects, can 
supply the specifications for a 
properly built golf course. 

The experienced constructor 
knows how to apply these 
specifications to his work and 
eventually supply a first-class 
finished product. 

By that time, the client is often 

in a happy state of mind, sitting 
on a cloud of euphoric 
contentment, satisfied that his 
project has been realised. 

So far so good, especially for 
the architect and the 
constructor, but then what? Who 
is now going to be the nurse to 
this healthy baby? In other 
words, who will be the 
greenkeeper and staff? 

Often, the greenkeeper is only 
taken on just before or after 
construction work has finished 
and may well come from an area 
or a country where conditions 
are entirely different. 

The greenkeeper is not, and 
cannot, be aware of the 
difficulties that may have 
occurred during construction, 
the weak spots on the course, 
the problem areas, etc... 

As a result of this, the healthy 
baby becomes ill after a year or 
so and the client unhappy and 
discontented. 

Suddenly, everybody is 
blaming everybody else for what 

has gone wrong. 
I would strongly recommend 

that certainly the greenkeeper 
and, if possible, also part of his 
staff work on the course during 
construction, thereby 
establishing a lasting contact 
with the architect and 
constructor and getting the full 
benefit of knowing how to cope 
with any problem areas inherent 
to the soil structure. 

It would also do no harm to 
solicit the services of an 
agronomist, specialising in the 
field of golf courses, towards the 
end of construction in order for 
him to establish a maintenance 
programme with the agreement 
of all parties concerned, very 
much including the 
greenkeeper. 

In that case, there will be 
much less arguing later and the 
respective responsibilities will 
have been clearly defined. 
J.F. Dudok Van Heel, 
Golf Development 
International, Brussels. 


